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July 20, 2020

San Mateo County Supervisor Dave Pine, Chair
Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board of Directors
1250 San Carlos Avenue
San Carlos, CA 94070

Dear Chair Pine:

On behalf of the City of San Mateo, the Council is expressing its strong support for putting a 
measure on the ballot with regard to Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board’s (Caltrain’s) efforts 
to enact a one-eighth cent sales tax in the counties of San Francisco, San Mateo, and Santa 
Clara for the purpose of operating, maintaining and improving Caltrain commuter rail service. 
On behalf of the City of San Mateo, I am writing to express my strong support for the Peninsula 
Corridor Joint Powers Board’s (Caltrain’s) efforts in enacting a one-eighth cent sales tax in the 
counties of San Francisco, San Mateo, and Santa Clara for the purpose of operating, maintaining 
and improving Caltrain commuter rail service. 

Caltrain performs one of the most important transportation services in the state. The Caltrain 
Corridor closely parallels Highway 101 between San Francisco and San Jose. This portion of 
Highway 101 is both one of the most congested highway corridors in the country as well an 
economic juggernaut. Expanded Caltrain service is needed help accommodate continued job 
and population growth throughout a corridor that supports innovative solutions not just for the 
region but also the state and country. 

Caltrain is the only passenger rail service in the Bay Area without a dedicated permanent source 
of funding. With ridership demand expected to triple by 2040, it is essential that the agency be 
equipped with the resources to maintain and increase services.

A one-eighth cent sales tax across all three counties would generate approximately $100 million 
per year to help support the operation of enhanced Caltrain service levels throughout the 
corridor from San Francisco to Gilroy. Enhanced service levels will more fully serve expected 
market demand on the Caltrain corridor over the next decade and beyond. It will deliver many 
benefits to the Caltrain corridor communities, including:

 increased capacity to support ridership growth
 longer time periods for peak service, and
 additional service in the off-peak periods
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This enhanced service will lead to a massive increase in service frequency along the Caltrain 
corridor, resulting in most of Caltrain stations receiving service levels of 4- or 8-trains per hour 
per direction (as compared to just a handful of stations that receive this level of service today).

In addition to benefiting the Caltrain corridor communities, the enhanced service would
allow Caltrain to provide the service and capacity needed to make maximum use of the 
Downtown Extension once that project is open, and it will be foundational to the development 
of an integrated regional rail network, including potential future connections with the East Bay 
via the San Francisco-Oakland Transbay Rail Crossing.

Enhanced service will also allow for greater all-day connectivity to the larger regional transit 
network, and significantly advances equity on the Caltrain corridor by providing high quality off-
peak service that meets the needs of customers who wish to use the system for reasons outside 
of traditional commuting.

The City of San Mateo is supportive of an enhanced electrified Caltrain service and the 
enactment of a one-eighth cent sales tax is a critical step towards that future.
   
Sincerely,

Joe Goethals
Mayor

cc:

Peninsula Joint Powers Board of Directors 
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
San Mateo County Board of Supervisors
Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency Board of Directors
San Mateo County Transit District Board of Directors
Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority Board of Directors


